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December 15, 2020 

 

 

 

 

To The Honourable 

The Legislative Assembly of 

The Province of New Brunswick 

 

 

Mr. Speaker: 

 

 

Your Standing Committee on Private Bills begs leave to submit this, their First Report of the session. 

 

Pursuant to Standing Rule 99, the Committee Clerk convened a meeting of the Standing 

Committee on Private Bills on December 10, 2020, in the Legislative Assembly Chamber and 

presided over the election of a Chair and Vice-Chair. On motion of Hon. Mr. Savoie, Mr. Cullins 

was elected Chair of the Committee. On motion of Hon. Mr. Savoie, Mr. Ames was elected Vice-

Chair. 

 

Your Committee met on December 15, 2020, in the Legislative Council Chamber and had under 

consideration the following Bill: 

 

Bill 25, An Act to Remove Certain Restrictive Covenants on Title to Certain Lands in The City of 

Saint John vested in Plazacorp Property Holdings Inc.; 

 

which it recommends to the favourable consideration of the House.  

 

And your Committee begs leave to make a further report. 

 

I move, seconded by the Member for Carleton-York, that the report be concurred in by 

the House. 

 

 

 

 

 

              

       Ryan Cullins, MLA 

       Chair 


